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NOTEWORTHY ITEMS, UPDATES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

  

 Received $19,400 grant for well sampling and repair for private wells and smaller 
water systems from New York State Department of Health. 

 Meagan Ferguson was nominated as Employee of the Second Quarter for 2022! 

 The Tioga Dental Van received Facebook feedback from a community member: 
“Thank God for The Tioga Dental Van. Great people and excellent service. I 
couldn’t afford to go to the dentist if it wasn’t for them. THANK YOU!!!” 

 Provider shortage continues in Early Intervention (EI) and Preschool. We 
received nine new referrals this month; twelve children remain waiting for 
services. 

 Hosted Community Health Assessment (CHA) Steering Committee meeting to 
discuss status of CHA and Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP) and 
promote CHA survey for the public. Members of the internal CHA Steering 
Committee have been attending local farmer’s markets, food banks, town/village 
halls, local businesses and community events, including Tioga County Annual 
Kids Picnic at Marvin Park and Sundaes at the Farm in Newark Valley, to 
distribute the CHA survey and encourage participation. We currently have 788 
responses. Goal is 800. Survey closes July 31st.  

 “Tick Kits” were distributed to all town and village halls.  

 Public Health Educators (PHEs) collaborated with DSS to facilitate a Child 
Passenger Safety Training for Child Protective Services.  

 Laura Bennett, hosted a Lunch & Learn Session for county wellness and invited 
guest speaker from Cornell Cooperative Extension (CCE) to speak on “Eating 
Healthy On a Budget”.  

 Launched internal “Work Force Development” survey as part of Project Public 
Health Ready; for Emergency Preparedness, to assess training needs of our 
department.  

 PHEs toured CCE’s new farm in Candor and discussed ways we could partner in 
the future. 

 Angel Conklin & Katie Wait assisted Broome County Public Health with a “Car 
Fit” Safety Event 

 Emergency Preparedness Coordinator distributed info on Monkeypox to Primary 
Care Providers, Emergency Medical Services/First Responders and community 
agencies  

 The Marvin Park pool passed inspection for use for the summer. 

 Dan Scherrer attended the Village of Candor Water Project meeting, the subject 
of which was the new main water line installation occurring in late July and 
August 2022. Dan discussed disinfection of the main lines and how to proceed 
with food service  and residential water interruptions  
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NOTEWORTHY ITEMS, UPDATES AND ACCOMPLISHMENTS 

 We welcomed Tamie Jacobs as our new Accounting Associate III.

 Dan attended several community meetings: 1.) met with project directors for the Candor
(V) water line replacement discussing sample requirements for the next section of
replacement; 2.)  Waverly Village meeting to discuss an apartment complex with insect
issues, where he covered basic expectations, best practices, and a time line to remedy;
3.) Met with DEC spill team, Suburban Propane, and insurance providers to explain
water testing.

 Continued with Community Health Assessment (CHA) survey data collection until
August 1st. Over 1000 responses collected on community survey. Health Educators
analyzing data and summarizing for CHA. We hosted a CHA Steering Committee
Meeting at Owego-Apalachin District Office. Data from our CHA Community Survey was
reviewed and breakout groups began working on what interventions would go into the
Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP).

 We nominated Town of Owego Chief Operator for a State Department of Health initiative
seeking candidates  of community systems with source water protection plan knowledge
who are interested in proactively protecting drinking water source(s).

 Angel completed Child Passenger Safety Training Course, and Laura, Katie and Jordan
attended the Child Passenger Safety Update Class

 Several members of our crew tabled at community events: Angel & Stephen tabled at
the Catholic Charities Back to School Event providing outreach items; Jordan & Meagan
tabled at the Tioga County Fair and provided outreach/education on children’s program.

 Public Health Sanitarians have been busy: inspecting all temporary food sites at the
Tioga County Fair, and all summer feeding sites (which had no violations).

 We were informed by New York State that the Owego Municipal Complex has been
added as a Cooling Center in Tioga County; we had included the facility on Tioga
County’s 2022 Cooling Center list.

 Kylie trained Dental Van staff on Narcan administration and supplied the van with
Narcan.

 Tioga County had its first Monkeypox case. We provided educational material
throughout the County promoting awareness.

 Lisa M. completed New York State Office of Fire Prevention and Control’s training on
Terrorism Indicators and Suspicious Activity Reporting for Fire/EMS.

 Ongoing recruitment for Public Health Nurse and Dentist.

 Ongoing support/partnership in: Team Tioga, Safe Harbor Committee, Allies in
Substance Abuse Prevention (ASAP), Tioga County Immunization Coalition, Anti-
Hunger Task Force, Tioga County Local Emergency Planning Committee (LEPC), Child
Fatality Review Team, Care Compass Network PAC Executive Council, Tioga County
Council of Governments, Board of Health, Rural Economic Partnership (REAP), and
External Community Advisory Board MPH Program at Binghamton University,
Immunization Action Plan Coalition, and Lead Poisoning Prevention Program (LPPP)
Coalition.




























